Message from Chairman



Dear Friends!

EINA Magazine No. 31 (2024) has come out for you. You may look at this newest issue on this Website http://eina.ws.

EINA magazine has been published in printed paper form up to the No. 21 (2014) issue. Still, from the No. 22 (2015) issue, we decided to publish the magazine mainly in electronic PDF form to reduce the printing and mailing costs. Before this decision, we collected the readers' opinions, and the majority were positive. As the EINA magazine committee chair, I sincerely ask you to accept our decision. If you feel some inconvenience in the electronic style, please don't hesitate to request us to send the ordinary type of EINA magazine. We continue to print the ordinary type ones for distribution at international conferences to advertise our magazine.

The EINA Magazine Committee of IEE of Japan aims to facilitate interactive communication among R&D people in electrical insulation and high voltage engineering, especially in Asia-Pacific. We value this activity because building an interactive channel to promote R&D in this expertise would be crucial. If you have items for the announcement, why don't you use this medium to communicate with your potential friends? Contact eina@eina.ws.

Last year, EINA Magazine celebrated its 30th anniversary. Over the past 30 years, the role of Asian researchers in our field has changed considerably. International conflicts and weather problems seem to be getting worse rapidly. Therefore, the new energy infrastructure that will probably be built in the next decade or so must play an essential role in determining the future of humanity. In other words, the results of our research field must lay the foundations for a bright future for mankind, and we need to increase the number of young researchers who must resolve these problems, especially in Asia, where the population is concentrated. From such a point of view, we have added news from some new nations in the magazine. Asian researchers have a significant role to play in these times, and it is increasingly necessary to stimulate exchanges between Asian researchers. We hope this journal will help play a part in this role.

I sincerely hope you will join in our EINA activities.

Thank you.